
Town of Menomonie 

Special Meeting 

Tuesday October 6, 2020 at 9:00am 

 
Chairman Frank Bammert called the meeting to order at 9:00am. 

 

All members present: Frank Bammert, Ed Hartung, Kent Jackson, Nancy Ponto and 

Charisse Sutliff 

 

Minutes 
• We had 136 constituents attend our Informational meeting on 9/28/20. At which time 

Frank explained the closing of Dunn County Solid Waste has left the township in a 

position to determine how garbage and recycling would be handled within the 

Township. Menomonie Disposal and Advance Disposal were present to discuss the 

options of curb side pick up for all OR providing dumpsters at a drop off location. By a 

show of hands, only 12 constituents voted for curb side. The Board has determined to 

move forward with plans for a drop off location and that is the topic of this Special 

Meeting. 

• Frank asked Mark Vinall from Advance Disposal to present his bid for the roll off 

dumpsters that would be needed. Advance offered the scheduled service of multiple 8 

yard containers for bagged trash and single compartment 28 yard recycling containers, 

20 yard demolition waste box: Grand total fo $188,932.00 ($146.46 per household). He 

also mentioned that Advance Disposal was being bought out by Waste Management 

and he would no longer be working for the company. He was uncertain of how new 

management would honor his figures/quote in the future. 

• Frank then asked Claire from Menomonie Disposal to present their new bid. She 

recommended starting with 9 containers on site 6 for trash and 3 for recycle. All 

containers would be 8-yard containers collected 2 times per week, Tuesday and Fridays 

so the site is cleared and ready to operate on Wednesday and Saturdays. Recycling 

would be weighed and credited by tonnage, driven by the current market.  They are 

willing to keep us on a month to month need without a contract or commitment of 

years. Per month expense was $5235.00 (yearly comparison: $62820.00) Approx $51.00 

per household.  

• Frank made a motion to go with Menomonie Disposal and asked Claire to present a final 

contact at our monthly meeting on 10/13/20. Ed 2nd. Carried. 

• Frank explained the need for a site attendant, whom would be paid $15/hour, costing 

the township approx. 10k per year. The site will cost approx. 15k to prep and add a small 



structure to. His final estimate per household will come out around $100.07. Roughly a 

$40 increase from what tax payers saw last year. 

• A newsletter is being planned to be put out explaining the final Township plan, showing 

a map of the site and providing a list of how to handle recyclable items that cannot be 

dropped off. 

• Frank asked the Board’s approval to order a shed type structure and move forward with 

blacktopping the site. Ed made a motion to approve the needed expense. Kent 2nd 

Carried. 

 

Bridge Petition 

The Board reviewed the statement of expenditure from the Dunn County Highway 

Department for the Culvert Construction on 390th Street (Rudiger Road). Ed made a 

motion to approve the sum of $27,981.28 and apply for half back for the Bridge Petition 

to Dunn County Board Supervisors. Kent 2nd, Carried. 

 

Frank made a motion to adjourn at 10:12am 

 

 

Charisse Sutliff, Clerk 

Town of Menomonie 

  
 


